
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 22, 2020
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals and the Planning Board was held at the Assessors Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on January 22, 2020.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor, Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Chris Macek
Planning Board: Will Flanders, Cam Stevenson, John Wheeler, Tom Johnson, Liz Kidder 
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

It was agreed that the discussion of potential bylaw revisions would end no later than 9 p.m. Joe asked if the Planning Board was going to bring all the proposed changes to Town Meeting this year, considering that the Selectboard had asked that not too many bylaws be considered this year. Of the proposed changes, a few are just “housekeeping,” items but several changes would be likely to cause lengthy debates on Town Meeting floor.
“Housekeeping” changes included adding “agricultural” to commercial greenhouses in the use table, updating the adult marijuana regulations to comply with state law, removing Section 22 since the marijuana moratorium is over, and rearranging the definition section to put it in alphabetical order.
A lengthy discussion was held on solar installations. The bylaws now appear to allow commercial systems on residential lots, but elsewhere in the bylaws it states that a parcel can have only one primary use. The ZBA felt that at some point voters should be able to decide if they wanted an acre of solar panels in a residential area.  
The supportive transitional housing bylaw would be a way to address supportive housing or community residences. Noah suggested using “unit” instead of “family” since the building code goes by unit. Other changes were also suggested.
Both Boards agreed that John Taylor’s document sections concerning frontage should be used.
A Village Streetscape provision for a small area of the village was felt, by the ZBA, to be something that should not be regulated too closely. The ZBA felt that having some criteria for addressing designs and historicall concerns wass a good idea, but evaluating historic details could be too problematic
At 9:20 p.m. it was agreed that the discussion on bylaws could not be finished in one evening and the ZBA meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
Planning Board January 22 agenda
Second working draft of zoning bylaw revisions prepared by the Planning Board

John Taylor’s Zoning ideas/questions for 2020 document


